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POLICY BULLETIN #12-16-OPE 

 
BRONXWORKS MOVE 

 
Date: 

February 23, 2012 
Subtopic(s): 

Housing Supplements 
 

 This procedure can 
now be accessed on the 
FIAweb. 

The purpose of this policy bulletin is to advise all staff, especially 
staff in the Melrose, Crotona, and Fordham Job Centers that the 
BronxWorks program will move from the aforementioned centers into 
a centralized location. 

  
Centralized location for 
BronxWorks 

Beginning Monday, February 13, 2012 BronxWorks will be located at 
630 Jackson Ave, Bronx New York 10455 inside the Hunts Point 
Multiservice Center. BronxWorks can be contacted at 718-637-2630. 

  
 BronxWorks is a nonprofit service provider, contracted with the 

Office of Temporary and Disability Assistance (OTDA) to complete 
and submit Family Eviction Prevention Supplement (FEPS) 
applications on behalf of eligible Cash Assistance households. As a 
result of this move, BronxWorks will work with the Special Projects 
Center (SPC) which will now be responsible for processing approved 
FEPS applications and other aspects of the FEPS application 
process for the three Bronx Job Centers. The Homeless Diversion 
Unit (HDU) staff located in Melrose, Crotona, and Fordham will 
continue to be a liaison with BronxWorks, as the move does not 
change their role in the FEPS application process. 

  
 If an applicant/participant that resides in the Bronx reports to the Job 

Center with a rent arrears emergency and are potentially FEPS 
eligible, the household should be referred from HDU to BronxWorks 
at their new location. 

  
Refer to PD #10-10-ELI 
for detailed information 
on FEPS. 

In addition, the SPC will be responsible for processing all FEPS 
approvals received from BronxWorks. 

  
  
  

http://fndocument.hra.nycnet/CDCOpenClient/DocContent.aspx?Library=HRAContent%5efndocument&Id=003839271&ObjType=2&Op=Open
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